
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairman Heinert and esteemed colleagues on the Education Committee.  I have been 

asked by the Department of Public Instruction to introduce HB1133 to address the issue 
of antiquated language in the Century Code.  Specifically records in the county 

superintendent's office.  Following me will be Jim Upgren, Assistant Director, Office of 
School Approval and Opportunity, who will discuss the merits of the bill and will be able 

to answer any questions you my have regarding the bill. 

If you have no questions for me, thank you for your time and consideration. 
 


